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Executive Board Meeting
Oct. 11, 2000

Call to Order:
Eric Zimmerman opened the meeting at 11:00 am.

Attending:

| Name | Positon | Present | Absent |
| EricZmmerman | President [ B [ [0 |
| WesWonderlin [ VicePresident | [ [ [J |
| GwynGreen | Secretay | D [ [] |
| GregWerich [ Treaswrer | D [ 0[] |
| LoriWhite | Membership | B | [] |
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| TmMcAlhany | District2 | [J [ & |
| District3 | B | L[] |
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Also in attendance was past President, Ted Ward, and Fred Martin from the Probation Officer's Advisory Board.

| SusanRice | i
Jack Marshall District 4

Secretary’s Report:

Allison Juliot motioned to accept the minutes, Paul McGriff seconded. There was no discussion and the vote was
unanimous to accept the minutes.

Treasurer’s Report:

Greg presented the treasurer's report which showed totals in the checking account as $6,548.72 and savings account
balance of $31,216.39 for total assets of $37,765.11. Total liabilities were listed as a $0.00 balance, equity balance of
$37,765.11. (For a more detailed copy of the treasurer's report, please contact your District representative).

Greg stated that he has not paid French Lick yet since Susan was still working on getting the totals corrected. The last
two pages of the treasurer's report included budget estimates which did not include computer and merchandise
inventories. He had one individual who sent in an unsigned check that he is looking into and he still has not had a
response from the gentleman who wrote us the bad check. Paul McGriff motioned to accept treasurer's report, Susan
seconded. There was no discussion and all were in favor to accept the treasurer's report.

Membership:

Lori passed out packets, labels & updated member lists. To this point, lists should be current and she will hand new ones
out each month. The new POPAI folders are in and she should have 100 new member packets from 1999 and 100 from
this year out within the next two weeks. She stated that current membership cards haven't been sent out in awhile. She
can get a box of 1000 cards for $55.00. Lori was told that the whole Vigo Co. Juvenile list was wrong and she needs to
call Jim Priester to update it.

The postage issue was discussed and for Pitney Bowes to do our mailings it would cost $137.20 to mail out 2-7 pages to

up to 700 people. With the postage that was being handed out every month by Greg, we were spending at least $264.00.
Paul recommended tha we try to keep the mailings under 3 pages so that we can get the cheaper rate. Allen motioned to
start using Pitney for all mailings, Wes senconded it. All were in favor.

Education:

Susan still has some counties that haven't paid for French Lick. Susan is going to look at the checks that Lori had
received since the last meeing. Susan also has a list for Greg of counties that need reimbursed for meal tickets.





[image: image2.png]Tim McAlhany checked into Pokagan State Park for the fall conference. All aspects seemed comparable to French Lick
except they would not have enough rooms until 2002. All were in favor of keeping the conference at French Lick for 2001
and do more checking into Pokagan for 2002. Ted Ward suggested that we have a call for presenters and keynote
speakers.

Scholarships:

Paul stated he was mistaken about the endowment at the last meeting. It takes $5000.00 to become endowned not
$10,000. We can work up to the endowment each year by contributing a little each year. The return on our money can
only be used for the scholarship. We would not be able to pull out any money after it goes in. Paul did say that we can
apply for some grants to help as well. This will be discussed more when we discuss the budget.

Corporate Membership/Legislation:
There was no report from corporate membership.

Paul said he received several calis from Glenna. Eric attended a study committee meeting on Oct. 10, 2000. The agenda
led itself to salaries, death benefits, the raising of user fees and higher education benefit. Information was handed out at
that meeting regarding statistics from 1990 to 1998 on how many people (adult and juvenile) that were on probation,
average expenditures for courts, user fees collected, etc. On Oct. 9™ Eric, Greg Werich, Tim McAlhany, Bud Brown from
Huntington Co. and Kurt Wheeler from Noble Co. met with Sen. Meeks and discussed how we were going to get
probation salaries raised. Aftera lengthy discussion, Sen. Meeks said there would not be any state funding to help in this
matter. The discussion led to raising probation user fees and using the extra to subsidize salaries. Sen. Meeks then
made it apparent that a recommendation needed to be made by POPAI that day because we won't get another study
committee meeting in before a draft for legislation was made. Eric then felt by the end of the meeting with Sen. Meeks, it
was apparent that POPAI needed to make some sort of stand and make a recommendation that day. Rather than take no
position and take some heat, he would rather make a recommendation and have one on the table to show that we are
concerned about the issue. This recommendation was to the study commission to recommend to the Judicial Center.

The recommendation included new starting salaries and a pay schedule that would include officers up through the 20th
year of service. (See attached). Eric discussed his decision with the other board members that attended the meeting and
attempted to call a couple other board members once he got back. Eric told Sen. Mellanger at the meeting that we would
want to fine tune the details of the recommendation and Sen. Mellanger said to have the additions to them by the end of
the week because they would be drafting legislation at the next meeting on the 24" of October, there would be no
discussions. Eric presented the recommendation to the board so that we could discuss the recommendations for the finer
points. Paul McGriff strongly voiced his disagreement regarding Eric making a recommendation on behalf of all POPAI
when all board members had not been consulted. A discussion was had by the board to finalize the fine points of the
recommendation. It was also requested that Eric check the current pay schedule to see where the wording is gray for the
counties that they aren't giving the appropriate raises along with the cost of living raise. Greg moved to accept the
recommendation that Eric made along with a scale increases for 3 years at 10%, 5 years at 10%, 10 years at 15%, 15
years at 15%, and 20 years at 15%. Wes seconded the motion. All were in favor except Paul McGriff and Ted Ward. Jack
Marshall abstained from the vote.

Election:

Only one person responded to Todd McKechnie's position, William Wakeland. Paul nominated William, Allan seconded.
William was nominated unanimously.

Old Business:

Allison checked into having someone update and keep track of the website. Ted stated that he now has the time to do the
upkeep of the website if the board would altow him to try it for six months. It was suggested that George Walker and Tom
Hathaway be granted honorary memberships. The board discussed Ted serving as Past President even though he no
longer works in the field and it was agreed that under the bylaws, he could serve in this position. Christmas cards will be
discussed at the next meeting. If any board member is interested in saying something at any of the fall regional meetings,
call Bob Champion. Lori got the wrong quote for calendars and will check on the appropriate ones by next time.

New Business/Merchandise:

The Chief Probation Officer Summit and Plaques will be discussed next meeting.





